

October 20, 2022 7:30pm

- 1. Call to order
- 2. Roll Call

Executive	Present	Absent	Late
President – Kylie Godfrey	x		
Vice President – Maddie Skeel	x		
Treasurer – Maggee Nielsen	x	Ma )	

Senator	Present	Absent	Late
Brie Birkenbuel	x		
Evan Guengerich	x		
Sammi Phillips		x- Excused	
Caleb Ygnatowiz			
Baylie Phillips		x- Excused	
Maria Burke	x		$\langle \cdot \rangle$
Layton Bahnmiller	x		$\sim$
Konner Ferguson	x		
Quinn Cox	x		
Rhett Donnelly	X		
Haylee Kropp		x- Excused	
Jakob Nielsen	x		

- Approve Minutes from Last Meeting October 13<sup>th</sup>, 2022- 7:34 pm Moved: Layton Approved: Jakob
- 4. Entity Presentations

Taylor: Campus Entertainment Caleb: Oredigger Media Sawyer: Intramurals

5. Recruitment Conversation

Open invitation to join in passing out candy on Halloween at Butte High

- 6. Public Comment
- 7. President Report

# a. Make a Difference Day

Meeting scheduled to discuss activities like serving meals, sorting winter clothing, and painting houses.

November 5<sup>th</sup>- clothing drive, a donation box will be at the tailgate, there is a poster to be sent out

Shifting away from "Make a Difference Day", want to get to the point that we have student-driven acts

b. Pro Card

Scheduling an official meeting to present why we need one as it is not an MUS policy

- c. Entity Update
- d. Butte Student Recruitment

## 8. Vice President Report

- a. Invitation to Senators for Campus Food Security Group Meetings
- b. Chancellor's Communication Meeting
- c. Proctorio

-School's membership expiring. Overall, many no body sees the benefit in renewing it

## d. MAS

-Senate has decided to sponsor both new movements

#### 9. Treasures Report

### a. T-Shirts

## 10.Committees

## a. Campus and Community

-Fund Request: requesting \$250 for prizes and candy for their Halloween Scavenger Hunt on Monday, October 31<sup>st</sup>

-Halloween Scavenger Hunt will be Monday at 7pm. There are 9 locations,

-Vote to allot them money: Passed

# b. Food Pantry

-Met yesterday, finished going through all the food, had to through a lot out due to expirations

-In the process of planning an upcoming food pantry

-Every other campus has faculty involved, we're the only student driven one (yay)

-Can we get data to bring more exposer?

-We could do a competition with Carroll or Western around the holidays to increase flow of donations

-One campus is working with Sodexo about getting grants for swipes in the dining hall

-A lot of their food drives will go towards

-Are getting feedback in the donation box  $\overline{\mathfrak{S}}$ 

## c. Constitution and By-Laws

-November 7<sup>th</sup> – Forum at 4pm, will have food and be super casual, trying to get more students involved

-Will have a prize for people who took the survey- also will go out in lineup. Have 430 student responses and 28 faculty responses

-Have reached out to Kayla and Jaden about concerns about meetingthey're willing to help -Next week, Elliot scheduled a meeting (rescheduled again), Wednesday, Oct. 26<sup>th</sup> at 4pm

-Working on suggestion boxes for around campus

## d. Student Affairs

## **11.**New Business

-Caleb: Caleb turned in his letter of resignation from the senate/ASMT today. We're going to make him a thank you note to thank him for all he has done for the school

-We now have an open seat, we have one student interested, anyone else interested will have to get 50 signatures and give a short presentation

-Radio Station: signed it away, we get \$45,000 that will go into a short-term investment account.

-Oredigger Media's positive response percentage (86%) means that only about 19 people have said that they would order a yearbook. Does that warrant spending \$10,000+ on 500 books?

-Rick: how many of their 19 responses are from their own employers

-Maggee: there seems to be a lot of overlap in duties

-Brie: why would they hire 2 outside people to design things for a "Tech-oriented" line.

-Would like to know how many hours the media person is working and if it justifies hiring another whole person to do this job

-What are the views on the podcast? Can they make a Standard Operating Procedure for the positions so that they don't have to train them for the entire year? They do have binders that last year's executives have put together as a guide.

-Brie: For Tech Talks, how do they decide what to talk about and who to talk to?

-Rick: recommends us establishing a clear set of expectations that we need Oredigger media to do. Say 'this is what we want' and 'this is what we don't want'. Also noticed that Taylor, KK, Jake, and Sawyer all work the hours they say they are going to work every week- we need to hold them accountable to working the time they say they are going to, and if they have nothing to do in that time, do they need to have so many employees? -Konnor- what is the deal with he hierarchy or structure with Oredigger Media?

-Quinn: has heard that there is an RA working on getting free laundry in Prospector and the other one.

-Craig: They are getting new machines to get free laundry in all buildings  ${old s}$ 

-Rhett: we need to get people to pick up their garbage, it has been really bad lately. We will send out a gentle reminder on the president's email. Can we get permanent trash cans in the parking lots?

